

President Charles L. Cesena

Vice President Marshall E. Ochylski

Directors Matthew D. Fourcroy Troy C. Gatchell Christine M. Womack

General Manager Ron Munds

District Accountant Robert Stilts, CPA

Unit Chief John Owens

Battalion Chief Paul Provence

Mailing Address: P.O. Box 6064 Los Osos, CA 93412

Offices:

2122 9th Street, Suite 110 Los Osos, CA 93402

Phone: 805/528-9370 **FAX:** 805/528-9377

www.losososcsd.org

Date: February 2, 2023

To: LOCSD Board of Directors

From: Ron Munds, General Manager

Subject: Agenda Item 8E – 02/02/2023 Board Meeting

January General Manager's Report

- Fire Station 15 Building Condition Assessment Kickoff. Follow up meetings have been held to fine tune the information for the assessment. The assessment and final report should be completed in March 2023.
- California Coastal Commission Meeting. The General Manager had a remote meeting with the CCC to discuss the water situation in Los Osos. The conversation was open and informational. Both sides agreed to meet again in the near future and share more information so CCC staff can fully get up to speed on the water situation and the condition of the groundwater basin.
- LOCAC Executive Team Meeting. After the Board's discussion regarding incorporation, staff met with the LOCAC's executive team to discuss opportunities to collaborate and cooperate on community issues. The meeting was very productive and it is the intent to continue the discussions soon.
- SLOCOG Climate Adaptation Plan for South Bay Blvd. Meeting. The General Manager was included in a stakeholder meeting to discuss SLOCOG's plan to apply for grants to study the impacts of climate change and sea level rise on this important corridor. Part of the effort will focus on connecting Morro Bay and Los Osos with a pedestrian/bicycle trail. Future meetings will be held and more information will be available in the coming months.
- **Drought Reminder.** Even with the recent rains, we are still considered abnormally dry. We want to remind the community it is still important to pay close attention to your water use, limit your outdoor irrigation and always check for leaks around your home and yard. If you need assistance, please call the office at 805-528-9370.